
 

 
 
 

Lancashire Cricket Foundation  
Camps Frequently Asked Questions 

 
 
-Will the camp go ahead if it rains? – Yes, all October camps will take place in a sports hall.  
 
-Can I get a refund if my child changes their mind? – Please see our Terms & Conditions (4. 
Cancellation & Refund Policy) 
 
-Does my child need to bring the full kit to the camp? –Appropriate sports clothing (cricket whites / 
general leisure wear) to be worn at all sessions. For participants signing up for a softball camp all 
equipment will be provided.  
Participants on Hard ball camps:- 

• Participants are required to their own equipment to use (bat, gloves, pads, helmet, protective 
box). For hygiene reasons the sharing of equipment isn’t allowed.  

• A helmet must be worn by all players, regardless of age, when batting or wicket keeping, 
standing up to a wicket when using a hardball.  

• Only soft soled footwear to be worn – no cricket spikes allowed.  
 
-Will lunch and refreshments be provided on the day? – All participants are required to bring their 
own food and drinks for the duration of the camp.  
 
-Do parents/guardians have to stay for the camp sessions? – No. Parents/guardians don’t need 
to stay for the duration of the camp. We do ask that all parents return to the camp prior to the 
sessions finish to collect their child(ern) 
  
-Is there a waiting list I can join if a camp is full? All camps have a capacity of 32. Once capacity is 
reached a short list will commence. If any participants drop out the Cvent system will automatically 
contact people from the shortlist.  
 
Any of questions please contact holidaycamps@lancashirecricket.co.uk   
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